FRIENDS OF THE FROTH BLOWERS
NEWSLETTER NO. 27                                        SUMMER 2012

At Rick the Vic’s Vat
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On the second Thursday of the month of May, I booked into the Travelodge a mile-or-two from the Hat Vat and wandered across country – with an obligatory stop at the excellent brew-pub, the Radnor Arms, Coleshill (near Lech-lade) – to the Crown at Shrivenham. As I found that I was the first reveller to arrive, I ordered fish-and-chips and was joined by a diminutive Nigerian girl, about to become a PhD in forensic science. In the corner were two young couples from Singapore who knew of the Singapore Vat at Brewerkz, but were not about to join our party that night. However, other young ladies studying various branches of explosive science at the nearby Defence Academy appeared, ready for the Vat meeting. 
[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image4.jpg]The Peyton Arm
Stoke Lyne




[image: image5.jpg]L W |
\

\
|

s

L

—




On arrival, splendidly attired, the (very) Reverend Richard Han-cock led the assembled party to the suitably-isolated rear function-room. Among the young ladies present was a fine piper who, as she had brought her instrument with her, piped us into the room. Later she was inducted into the mysteries of Richard’s particular version of what is required to become a Froth Blower – as were three others, including myself. I am afraid I am unable to remember the exact rewording of Bert’s incantation that I was required to repeat (while holding one end of a Shrivenham pifflesnonker) but, as this was accompanied by a re-Christening ceremony, it is not surprising (to me) that I cannot remember everything. My new name – in Shrivenham, at least – is Georgie Porgie. Sadly, my attempt to bend one leg while lifting the other in order to salute Mark, the Senior Blower who was doing the same, was not as successful as the lissom young lady supplicants – who had no trouble in completing their trials.
The evening finished in the very crowded Prince of Wales, the original meeting-place of the Shrivenham Vat. Here, I said my good-byes. Many thanks to all concerned for a different experience: when I recover, I will return. 

Plaque-Wetting
Despite the fact that the present licensees of the Swan have been allowed to vandalise its interior, I still look forward to the plaque-wetting day out – if for no other reason, as Brian was quick to point out, these trips of mine seem to have a salutary effect on the weather; in the middle of a cold and wet Spring, we had a day of near-cloudless skies.
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Having picked up Jim the Elder bright-and-early, ‘we few, we happy few’ made our way to Pulborough Station – not without an un-intentional detour via Gatwick. However, we still managed to rendezvous with P. H. S. Williams early enough for me to suggest a trip to a little place I know – called the Blue Ship at The Haven. This is, surely, one of Sussex’s least spoilt pubs.
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When we arrived at the Swan, we found that there was even less evidence of the history both of its part in the Victorian Art and Music scene and its importance as the No. 0 Vat. Judging by this, and the illiterate website codged together by the new people, mammon is of greater interest than culture for them. One upside of this on the day was that the young manager was happy for me to raid the store where many of the treasures are buried, and take the picture of the A. O. F. B. gathering away with me. This is a postcard of the famous
art-gallery/dining-room where ‘our’ Froth Blowers lived for eighty years; now it is a barren waste of naff modernity. [image: image3.jpg]
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With the arrival of Hannah, and our party being complete, we ordered our food. It was reasonably-priced and tasty but, as it was served on a long, thin length of wood, was difficult to handle without redecorating the immediate surroundings. Perusal of one or two of Ian’s more recent ac-quisitions and a ren-dition of the Anthem was followed by a group photograph next to the plaque (which is – perhaps surprisingly - still in place). We were able to re-photograph our predecessors now that they had been rescued from obscurity.
Saying ‘good-bye’ to Hannah, and dropping Steve at his station, we set off home. Without dwelling too much on the ramifications of this journey, involving a brief unscheduled visit to the outskirts of Southampton, we eventually found that fine pub, the Hampshire Bowman at Dundridge - and the Peyton Arms at Stoke Lyne two hours later. The Hat being his usual obliging self, we passed a relaxing hour in his ‘house’ before returning to the Second City.
The Hat Vat
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Your Chairperson has just completed a short history (20 pp) of Stoke Lyne and the Peyton Arms, selling in the pub for £3 - with 50p of this for the local children’s hospice. Should members wish to purchase copies, I would have to add a £1 for postage, but would be hap-py to send my work out into the wider world. (I have also written a much fuller version which I am hoping to get printed at a lower cost than the £21 it is costing at the moment!)
The Vine, Tenterden
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FOFB member, Caroline, took the trouble to re-search Bert’s Tenterden Vat, the Vine – both the name of the pub and the local Brewery (bought by Whitbread in 1922). The pub was bought by Blower Prior and sold to Shepherd Neame by him, while still retaining the licence himself. 
I have just returned from Kent, but found Blaster Steve was not at home in the Grove Vat on Saturday as his daughter was getting married in Pluckley that day.
Annual Reunion: r.s.v.p.
Talking of weddings, as one of Sir Alfred’s great-granddaughters is getting married on the 8th of September, I suggest that we move the 7th Reunion to the 22nd of September, 2012:
Noon: Red Lion, Brightwell-cum-Sotwell.
